
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 
 

August 18, 2015 
 
 
Agenda Item: 4.5 
 
Subject:  Approval of an Addendum to the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) – 

Career Pathway Trust Partnership Agreement with the Peralta Community 
College District  

 
 
Background: This Addendum amends the original Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) for 
the California Career Pathways Trust (CCPT) with the Peralta Community College District 
(PCCD). The Career Pathways Trust grant requires our regional consortium “to link employers 
and the educational institutions with a primary purpose of aggregating and making available 
work opportunities for students.” To do this, the grant provided seed funds to community college 
partners to strengthen or establish a regional system for coordinating employer-education 
connections. On March 6, 2015, the consortium’s Executive Committee decided to allocate $1.5 
million total in seed funding to community college partners to support this system. 
 
Funds pay for a person to serve as the “workforce coordinator” who will serve as the point 
person on campus for coordinating employer engagement, represent the college on employer 
outreach, work-experiences for students, and connect with other regional workforce 
coordinators. Chabot College agrees to implement the strategies and solutions it has committed 
to as outlined in the agreement. These additional funds augment the existing award and are 
allocated in Years 2-3 in the following way: 
 
First allocation 2015-16: $86,368 
Second allocation 2016-17: $60,458 
Third allocation 2016-17 (carryover permitted): $25,911 
Total: $172,737 
 
The effective date of this agreement is July 1, 2015 and remains effective until it terminates on 
June 30, 2017. Carryover of funds is allowed into the fourth project year.  
 
Recommended Action:  That the Board of Trustees approves the proposed Addendum to the 
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) Career Pathway Trust Partnership Agreement with the 
Peralta Community College District in the amount of $172,737 for the period of July 1, 2015 
through June 30, 2017. It is further recommended that the Board authorize the Vice Chancellor, 
Business Services, to execute the MOU addendum on behalf of the District. 
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Submitted: Celia Esposito-Noy /Date  Approved: Jannett N. Jackson/Date 
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